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Victims of sexual exploitation and abuse by 
United Nations personnel can access services 
through the sexual and gender-based violence 
(SGBV) referral pathways to State service 
providers, and assistance and support available 
through national and international non-
governmental organizations. The Office of the 
Victims’ Rights Advocate (OVRA) was not 
made aware of dedicated services to support 
victims of sexual exploitation and abuse, nor 
any assessment of the need for such services. 
United Nations entities informed the OVRA that 



 

Ø The adoption of a system-wide tracking and monitoring mechanism for victims’ assistance that is consistently 
used and updated should be considered. Such a mechanism should include details on referrals for assistance, 
assistance received and information on service providers. 


